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17th June 2022 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

We are fast approaching the end of term and before long it is going to be 20th July and our last day at school 

this academic year! Please see below details of staffing for next academic year.  

  

Class Teacher Support staff 

Federation Headteacher Mrs Jennings 

Deputy Headteacher  Mr Hawthorn 

Senior Leadership Team Mrs Jennings, Mr Hawthorn, Mrs Greenfield (Pastoral / Inclusion Lead) 

Seedlings to Saplings Pre school Mrs Rushen (Nursery manager) TBC  

Year R - Sycamore Mrs Bennett Miss Beard 

Year 1 - Ash Mrs Greenfield Mrs Gibbs 

Year 2 - Maple Mrs Sanders Ms Sherwood 

Year 3 – Cherry Blossom Miss Bristoll Mrs Howes - Jones 

Year 4 - Redwood Mr Ash  Mrs Parkin  

Learning Mentor / HLTA / SALT / 
Mental Health and Wellbeing / Cover 

Mrs Sinnett and Mrs Zaynchkovsky 

Cover Supervisor / Forest School Mrs Thirkell 

  

Year 5 - Swan Miss L Smith 

Year 5 - Merlin Miss Gorton 

Year 5 - Osprey Mr Pugh 

Year 6 - Swallow Miss K Smith 

Year 6 – Raven  Mr Dodson 

Year 6 - Heron Mrs Ali 

Year 7 - Falcon Mr Davids 

Year 7 – Eagle Miss Williams (Currently on Maternity leave) 

Year 7 - Robin Miss Mackenzie 

Mrs Bowden MFL Specialist / Attendance / Early Careers Teacher Mentor / KS3 Career Lead 

Support Staff Miss Williams, Mrs Pask, Mrs Heeks, Mrs Doel, Mrs Hiams, Mrs Adams, Mrs 
Hall 

Cover Supervisor Mrs Smith 

Federation SENDCo Mrs Barker 

Agency and family liaison / HLTA Mrs Suckling 

Administration and site staff Mrs Pryce, Mrs Nicholson, Miss Kemp and Mr Grubb 

  

Federation of Pinvin C of E First School and St Nicholas C of E Middle School 
Main Street, Pinvin, Worcestershire WR10 2ER 

Federation Head teacher:  Mrs Sandra Jennings 

Acting Deputy Headteachers: Mr James Hawthorn and Mrs Charlotte Goss  

Together, we inspire, discover and achieve                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:office@st-nicholas.worcs.sch.uk


 

 Tel: 01386 554196                       www.pinvinfed.co.uk 

office@pinvinfed.co.uk                                                       

The Pinvin Federation of Schools is part of The Diocese of Worcester Multi Academy Trust, which is a charitable company limited by 

guarantee and registered in England and Wales with registered number 10390487. Its registered office is at The Old Palace, Deansway, 

Worcester, Worcestershire, WR1 2JE.  

 

                     

  

 

Unfortunately, as always happens in most schools at the end of the academic year, we have a few staff who 

are moving on and leaving us to go to pastures new.  

Firstly, we are very sad that Mrs. Goss will be leaving us. Mrs. Goss is well loved by parents and children alike 

and has been a fantastic support as acting deputy this past year also. She is returning to a role which allows 

her to follow her passion of Food Technology and will be going to  teach KS3 and KS4 children. Whilst she will 

be missed by all, we really are pleased for her in the fact that she is returning to do what she enjoys most of 

all.  

Mrs. Hooper, who has been a familiar face at St Nicholas for 30 years is also leaving us. Whilst Mrs. Hooper 

has decided to retire from teaching, she is not retiring completely so you may see her elsewhere somewhere 

in the future. Mrs. Hooper is going to be missed by everyone, and she may even have taught some of you! 

We wish her every success and happiness for the future.  

You may or may not be aware that due to increasing costs, Woodpecker class is closing. We are sad about 

this and this was not our preference, however it is beyond our control. Mrs. Windsor-Peplow has been 

successful in securing a post where she can continue with her passion and practice her exceptional skills of 

working with SEND children. We wish Mrs. Windsor-Peplow every success and again she will be missed 

greatly by the children, parents and staff.  

Mr. Hirons was due to return to St Barnabas having come to the end of his secondment with us, however …. 

more good news…. Mr. Hirons has been appointed as Assistant Head at a school in Birmingham. Many 

congratulations go to him and we thank him for his hard work this past year.  

Finally, Mrs. Smith our Business Manager is also leaving on the 21st June. Mrs. Smith has worked hard behind 

the scenes and you may or may not have met her. Mrs Smith has been employed at the Federation since 

2018.  Our very best wishes go to Mrs. Smith for the future.  

We look forward to meeting next year’s Year 5 parents/carers on Monday 20th June at 6.00pm. All children 

will be advised of their new class name and teacher on Monday 20th June. Enjoy the sunshine this weekend! 

  
Yours sincerely,  

  

Sandra Jennings  
Federation Headteacher  
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